ST. PETER'S CHURCH, HAMBLEDON - JULY 1962

DIARY

July 1st. SECOND SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY

Holy Communion 8.00 a.m. and after

Morning Prayer.

10.00 a.m. Children's Church

Speaker: Miss W. Davey, Diocesan Advisor for

Religious Education of Children.

Morning Prayer and

Holy Communion

11.00 a.m.

Evening Prayer

6.30 p.m.

Sewing Meeting Outing. July 3rd. Tuesday.

Wednesday. Holy Communion at Hambledon Homes July 4th.

Chapel. 10.00 a.m.

ANNUAL GARDEN PARTY AT RECTORY July 7th. Saturday. 3.00 p.m.

July 8th. THIRD SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY

Holy Communion

8.00 a.m.

Morning Prayer

11.00 a.m.

Preacher: Mr. Derek Hawkesbee, B.Sc.,

S.A.M.S., Missionary in Paraguay.

Evening Prayer

6.30 p.m.

Offerings for South American Missionary Society.

July 15th. FOURTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY

Holy Communion

8.00 a.m. & 7.30 p.m.

Children's Church

10.00 a.m.

Morning Prayer

11.00 a.m.

Evening Prayer

6.30 p.m.

Choir Outing. July 21st. Saturday.

DIARY (continued)

FIFTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 22nd. July

Holy Communion 8.00 a.m.

Morning Prayer

11.00 a.m.

Evening Prayer

6.30 p.m.

Preacher: The Rev. George Burne, Org. Secretary British and Foreign Bible Society.

Offerings for Bible Society.

SIXTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 29th. July

Holy Communion

8.00 a.m. & 7.30 p.m.

Morning Prayer

11.00 a.m.

Evening Prayer

6.30 p.m.

Wednesday. Holy Communion at Hambledon August 1st.

Homes Chapel

10.00 a.m.

SEVENTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 5th. August

Holy Communion

8.00 a.m. and after

Morning Prayer.

10.00 a.m.

Children's Church Morning Prayer and

Holy Communion.

11.00 a.m.

Evening Prayer

6.30 p.m.

* * * * * * * * * *

CHURCH REGISTERS

BURIALS.

April 6th.

Harry Howard, aged 64 years.

April 17th.

Laura Anna Knowles, aged 90 years.

ABINGER CONVENTION 1962. - June 30th to July 7th.

3.30 p.m. & 6.30 p.m. Saturday, June 30th. Meetings:

Monday, July 2nd. to Friday, July 6th., -7.15 p.m.

3.30 p.m., 6.15 p.m., Saturday, July 7th.

7.45 p.m.,

CONFIRMATION CLASSES will commence on Monday, September 3rd., at 7.30 p.m., at the Rectory. Will those who desire to be prepared for Confirmation please attend this first class. (If away on holiday on that date, please let the Rector know if desiring to be Confirmed).

SOUTH AMERICAN MISSIONARY SOCIETY.

News has just been received that the General Secretary, the Rev. Harry Sutton, is ill in hospital and will be unable to fulfil his engagements for several months ahead. We regret, therefore, that he will be unable to visit Hambledon on Sunday, the 8th July. We are glad to report, however, that one of the Society's missionaries, Mr. Derek Hawkesbee, has very kindly promised to deputise for Mr. Sutton. He is home on furlough from Paraguay.

BRITISH AND FOREIGN BIBLE SOCIETY.

As one of the Organising Secretaries of the Bible Society has kindly offered to preach about the work on Sunday, July 22nd., we will be giving our Offerings to the Bible Society on that Sunday, instead of on "Bible Sunday" (December 9th). The preacher will be the Rev. George Burnes.

HALF-YEARLY BOX OPENING - Sunday, June 3rd.

We thank all box-holders who kindly brought their boxes to Church. The results are as follows:-

Ruanda Mission C.M.S. - £27. 2. 2. Church Pastoral-Aid Society - £11. 1. 0. Children's Society (details later)

Our grateful thanks to the Hon. Secretaries for all their work in emptying and returning the boxes.

WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP.

The May meeting of the Fellowship was held on Ascension Day when the members joined the Busbridge Young Wives Group at a short service in Hambledon Church, and then spent the remainder of the afternoon in the Rectory Garden. We were most grateful to the members of our Women's Fellowship for so kindly providing and serving teas. A special word of thanks to Mrs. Hutchins and Mrs. Spindler for their wonderful organisation.

We were delighted to have the Archdeacon and Mrs. Studdert with us for the afternoon.

ANNUAL GARDEN PARTY - RECTORY - SATURDAY, JULY 7th.

You are warmly invited to join us - from 3.00 p.m. Teas will be provided. The Day School scholars will give a display, and there will be games and competitions.

VILLAGE NEWS

Hambledon Parish Council.

At the Annual General Meeting Mr. Denys E. Head was reelected chairman of the Council for the sixth time.

The Rev. C.E. Elton was re-elected as the council's representative to Godalming County Grammar School and Mrs. H. Hutchins to Hambledon School. Mrs. G. McKinnon Wood to be asked to continue as representative on the Hambledon Almshouses Committee.

The proposal to erect a bus shelter at Lane End Crossroads was further discussed. It was reported that the Hambledon R.D.C., would support an application for a "No Waiting" sign outside the village school.